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Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Club 

 

P.O. Box 65 Woonona NSW 2517 
Ocean Park, Campbell Street Woonona NSW 2517 

 

President’s Report 2020 
Dear Members, 

 

The 2020 season has certainly been unique.  The enthusiasm, hope and expectations that 

we carried in to the year following our 50th Anniversary celebrations last year quickly 

evaporated with the outbreak of the Covid-19 pandemic and the enforced shutdown of 

community sport by the Governments.  

 

When the shortened 2 Grade competition finally got under way in August our on-field 

performances were a credit to our teams.   Thank you to all of the players, coaches, officials 

and volunteers who worked to ensure a “Shamrock presence” in unprecedented times - you 

have displayed true Shamrock spirit throughout the season, you fought like hell, and the 

Club is proud of you.  It was a great shame that the pandemic eliminated the “social” side of 

our game.  Unfortunately the work pressures imposed on me by the Covid shutdowns 

prevented me from carrying out my full role as President during the playing season, and so I 

could not get to any of the games.   

 

 I would like to acknowledge and thank our major sponsor Andrew Webb Family Accounting 

and all other sponsors who have continued to support our Club.   

 

This is the final year of my 6 year stint as President.  I have been proud and honoured to 

lead this great Club and am grateful for the support that I have been given both on and off 

the field.  I will remember forever the great times that we have shared, including a Club 

Championship, the Grand Final appearances and the many spirited games played at Ocean 

Park.  The 50th Anniversary celebrations were a special highlight and it was great for the 

current generation of Shamrocks to meet all of the older “legends” that our Rock is built on.   

 

I hand over the reins with the Club in a healthy financial position and with a faithful core of 

volunteers and supporters who I trust will continue to ensure that the Shamrocks remains a 

force in the Illawarra Rugby Union competitions.  I wish the new Committee all success in 

carrying the Club forward. 

 

Garry Weston 

Club President 

 www.shamrocksrugby.com.au ABN: 60-279-830-109 



Woonona Shamrocks Rugby Union Club Inc. Annual Report – 2020   Page 3 

 
 

Office Bearers: 2019 -2020 
 

Executive Committee 
 
President Garry Weston 
Vice President  Vaughan Judd 
Director Juniors Rugby Andrew Cracknell 
Hon Secretary Mick Traynor 
Hon Treasurer Mark Dandridge 
Club Captain Jesse Roche 

 
 
Management Committee 

 
Match Day Chairperson Vaughan Judd 
Assistant Secretary Col Sullivan 
Assistant Treasurer Terry Nutt 
Social Chairperson Sian Weston 
Players Representatives Damien Clark,  
 Dale Sullivan 
Registrar Vaughan Judd (acting) 
Hall Convener Vacant 
Canteen Coordinator Ken Phillis 
Grounds person Vacant 
Juniors Treasurer Ewan Windsor 
Juniors Registrar Vacant 
IDRU Delegate Huw Thomas 
Marketing & Communications                          Huw Thomas 
  
Co-ordinator Coaching/referees Vacant 

 

 
Other Club Office Bearers 

 
Licensee Andrew Cracknell 
Hon Solicitor Tom Ellicott  
Hon Auditor Andrew Webb 
Communications Luke McKellar 

 
 

Juniors Sub Committee 
 
Director Junior Rugby (Chairperson) Andrew Cracknell 
Juniors Treasurer  Ewan Windsor 
Juniors Registrar  Vacant 
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Seniors Coaches and Managers 

 
 
1st Grade 
Coach – Paul Ridgway 
Ass Coach – Stuart Roodenrys 
Manager – Mark Stone 
Hydration Officer – Richie Aylett 
 
 
2nd Grade 
Coach – Scott Lunney 
Ass Coach – Matthew Jolly 
Managers – Huw Thomas and Doug McKinnon 
 
Strength and Conditioning – Travis Roche 
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 Treasurers Report 2020 
 

A tough year for the club both on and off the field with the effects of the COVID 19 
Pandemic meaning a disrupted and extremely shortened season year.  
 
So revenue was down significantly, however the running costs to keep the club and facilities 
in good shape kept coming in as per normal, creating some real challenges for the club this 
year. 
 
We have however come through this year in reasonable shape thanks to the amount of 
retained earnings the Club had set aside for such events. 
 
Revenue though the Canteen was $30,658 for the Seniors which was down from $106,769, 
with the Juniors being $717 down from $5,666 last year. 
 
There were no other significant sources of revenue for the club this year due to the impact 
of COVID.  
 
We again this year hosted the Wollongong Dog Show. This is an annual event for us now and 
helps in our overall fundraising endeavours, which is reflected in the Canteen sales. 
  
A big thanks to Ken and Anne and all the Canteen and BBQ staff for their efforts this year,  
 
Thanks to the Thursday crew members again this year. While everything else in 2020 in 
respect of club activities were significantly reduced, the work that the Thursday crew had to 
do was still there for the large part and their work saves the club in costs every single year 
and is invaluable for us.  
 
Also thanks to our Assistant Treasurer Terry Nutt for all of your hard work during the year to 
ensure our finances were properly managed, banked and reported. It has been a pleasure 
working with you again over the course of this year. You always make my job a lot easier 
through your diligence. 
 
I will cover off in more detail the various expense related items, and revenue streams with 
their trends in the attached financial statements on a year on year comparison at our AGM, 
and will be happy to answer any questions arising out of these.  
 
It was extremely disappointing that this year was thrown into chaos with the COVID 
pandemic. I am looking forward to a much more normal season in 2021.  If we can continue 
to control COVID 19 in Australia as we have in 2020, hopefully, next year should   shape up 
as another successful and enjoyable year for our club both on and off the field. 
 
Mark Dandridge 
Honorary Treasurer 

See Full Financial Audit  Report attached. 
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Canteen Manager’s Report 
 

 
This has been a year like no other, disappointing and yet promising. 
Disappointing due to Covid 19, resulting in a strangely organized competition, this meant 
that we only had three home games. Consequently, revenue to cover expenses and Club 
improvements suffered drastically.  It was promising in the fact that despite only playing 
two grades, and with Covid restrictions requiring  no after game functions,  the returns on 
those three games was amazing.  It showed that our supporters are prepared to follow us 
under extreme circumstances and it augers well for next year. 
 
Volunteers were down on numbers, again due to Covid. However, those that were able to 
attend did a sterling job under the circumstances. A big thank you to the following Canteen 
helpers: 
Cheryl Nutt; Lorrell Dandridge; Diane McDonald; Michael & Denise Hyam; Tricia Thomas; 
Dina Johnson and Anne Phillis. 
 
The Bbq boys again excelled with their output of the best food provided by any Rugby Club 
in our District. Ably led by the Master Chef's, Terry Nutt & Mark Dandridge the team of Alan 
Potter, Micky Walsh, Graham McDonald, Vic Thicknesse, and Rowan Allnutt served up a 
treat. 
 
Thank you to Graeme "Golden Tonsils" Tresidder for his work on the microphone, Steve 
Saywell for collecting and delivering the meat and bread each game and Mick Traynor for 
working on the Gate and his Thermometer expertise. Also thank you to Helen & Graham 
Johnson for supplying the onions each home game. 
 
All in all a great team effort which produces such remarkable results and makes this job so 
easy. 
 
Ken Phillis 
Canteen Manager.                                                                                                                                        
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Grounds Person's Report 

 
 
One of the few things positive that can be said of 2020 is that the reduced playing season 
has helped the playing field recover from the last few years of drought.  Thanks to Slobber’s 
donation of his large tank of rain water, we were able to transfer enough water from 
Bellambi during January to provide “first aid” watering  of the playing surface to keep it alive 
until the rains came.  We are now in the process of organising the hook up of our own water 
tank into the field piping system to help us offset any future dry periods that may result as 
our climate figures itself out without any help from the Government.  Hopefully La Nina will 
help with the restoration process as we prepare for next season. 
 
The Club’s lease with Wollongong City Council was renewed for another 5 years, and the 
pressure is on to maintain the buildings in accordance with our lease requirements. The 
need for running repairs and maintenance are ever ongoing and while the “ageing” 
Thursday Crew  have toiled well,  new and “younger” faces will need to be recruited if the 
Club is to continue complying with the conditions that our lease imposes on us. It is getting 
harder to get up and down ladders, and the shovels, brooms, mowers and whipper-snippers 
move at slower speeds each year.  Similarly, the  building is getting older and little problems 
are starting to crop up. For example, issues have occurred with the fire detection panel and 
this may need to be replaced soon.  Hence the ongoing need to do the work and raise the 
money to keep those Green teams on the paddock. 
 
The Covid-19 restrictions were good for the grass but made Thursdays interesting with some 
of the social distancing requirements given a “Shamrocks” interpretation at times.  Terry 
Nutt led from the front in the absence of an “appointed” Ground Co-Ordinator and one 
word from him and they all pleased themselves. The squad was capably backed up by Steve 
Saywell, who is the go-to man for technical issues, with assistance and advice from Micky 
Walsh, Grahame (the “Voice”) Tresidder and Barry Aylett (on day release from Kiama). Mick 
& Denise Hyam when they weren’t away destroying their 5th Wheeler, made the trip down 
from the Covid hot spot of Campbelltown without spreading the virus and Anne Phillis toiled 
away keeping the gardens look nice.  Graeme Wheeldon, Mick Traynor and Graham 
MacDonald showed skill in sneaking in late and looking busy with an occasional visit from 
Huw “mullet” Thomas.  Barry Johnson and Peter McAndrew have done a sterling job as the 
resident “sparkies” and Rod Mercer has hobbled in a couple of times to give them an extra 
opinion. Pete Towers may not have marked as many lines this year, but he still needs a 
tracker to map his wanderings around our pitch. Rangi Allnutt confirmed his role as “round 
up” man, while Al Potter still managed to get here after some running repairs from his 
friendly surgeon.  The smokos were outstanding with Ken Phillis (Grounds person-in-
waiting) and Paul Griffiths and credit must go to the cake-making skills of Pete McAndrew 
and the pikelets from Helen Aylett. Despite all of our suggestions, the Waratahs, Wallabies 
and Dragons all failed to take notice of this wise group’s deliberations and paid the penalty 
on the scoreboards. 
 

Our Score:     Thursday crew All tries, some goals   - Covid ZERO 
 
Mick Traynor  
On behalf of the Final Fifteen. 
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Senior Coach's Report 

 

The 2020 season was the most challenging I have been involved in as either a player or a 
coach, however, in many ways it also one of the most rewarding. And so vastly different 
from the previous season where it was one celebration after another.  
 
There is so much to be proud of for the playing and coaching group and committee alike. It’s 
no secret that Covid-19 has upset so many people and their lives and has caused enormous 
hardship for many. Yet through all of that the one constant for players, coaches and officials 
was still being able to be connected to something bigger than yourself and still have 
opportunity to engage with your mates and work toward something positive. 
 
While we, like most other clubs, had diminished numbers this year, for good reason, those 
that committed continued on, carrying the torch for the mighty Shamrock club. We began 
training in the last week of November in 2019 and continued to do so until we had our first 
competition game on Saturday 1st of August 2020, 19 weeks after the intended start of the 
Season. That’s 36 weeks of pre-season before we had the opportunity to play (with the 
exception of the Waverly trial – not sure how we didn’t become a Covid hotspot following 
that game and subsequent post-match celebration). While there was the odd training 
session where numbers were low we mostly had numbers in the high twenty’s early thirty’s 
for the two grades that ended up playing in the competition. An outstanding effort and a 
great display of just how committed our players are to playing for our great club. Staying 
motivated and committed amongst such enormous uncertainty is so impressive and I feel so 
privileged to have worked through all of that with the 2020 group of coaches, players and 
club people. And this is purely the reason why the toughest of seasons has also been the 
most rewarding and satisfying to have been a part of. Thanks to everyone who carved out 
success where there was little hope, it’s greatly appreciated. 
 
Our results on the park were also impressive as can be seen below. It’s important to note 
that only two clubs played Avondale twice and only one, the mighty Shamrocks had to play 
them on their home turf twice. Further testament to the motivation and commitment of 
this group is the challenges we faced with the competition structure. After pushing for a 
better structure than a 10’s comp thrown up by the district, all clubs settled on 9 rounds and 
first past the post to simply just ensure we got to play. Shortly after Uni (1st XV only) and 
Bowral pulled out of the competition leaving only 7 in the 1st XV and 8 in the 2nd XV. The 
reshuffle of the draw had us playing Avondale away both weeks 1 and 3, book ending a 
home game with Campbelltown which ended in a forfeit against us. Given we had 3 losses in 
the first 3 weeks we were out of the running to be first past the post at season end. 
However, this still did not deter our players form fronting up and continuing to be the best 
they could be. We might have been 4th on the table, however from my point of view we 
were the 2nd best team in the competition behind a dominant Avondale. 
 
For those not close to the decision to not travel to Campbelltown, and costing us a forfeit, I 
still stand by that position. It was not the right thing to do, at that point, to travel into a 
known Covid hotspot for the sake of playing football.  Player safety needed to be paramount 
and it is the players and their safety that we put first. Given Campbelltown’s inflexibility 
around decisions regarding this game, it made our last game against them, on their turf, all 
the more satisfying when we belted them 43-7. 
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Acknowledgements 
 
I’d like to thank everyone throughout the club for their support, particularly in such a 
challenging year. The support on game day both at home and away has been fantastic and a 
major part of keeping the players and coaches motivated to perform. Thanks for your 
ongoing optimism and commitment to making our club the best in the district 
 
The committee have been unwavering in their support of the coaching and playing group, in 
ensuring that all necessary resources were at our finger tips. From the up-keep of our 
fantastic ground to provision of training and playing resources to the best canteen and 
rugby day experience in the district. This support is imperative to being able to focus all our 
energy toward preparing our players and ensuring they are ready to perform each week.  
 
To the Coaches and Managers, one of the toughest coaching/management assignments 
known to club footy. Keeping the fire burning for 36 weeks and having only one trial game 
to show for it is in no easy feat. I can’t thank you all enough for unwavering support to 
giving high quality training and coaching for our players – Bloody Brilliant!!! Despite the 
challenges we’ve made a very formidable team again in 2020 and it has been an absolute 
pleasure. The ongoing commitment to Tuesday, Thursday Saturday time away from home, 
and the contribution to how we train, and play has been both appreciated and well received 
and has made for a very enjoyable year. Thanks gents and here is to an even bigger 2021. 
 
Lastly and most importantly, a massive thanks to our players. Without doubt, the most 
important part of our club. Without you the rest of us have no purpose. As mentioned, it 
has been one of the toughest, yet most enjoyable coaching experiences we have had. We 
need to thank you for your by-in, for without you committing to our agreed goals, planning, 
skill and game plan development, the coaching experience can be a very tough and arduous 
one, even in the in the best of years. For us in 2020, it has been the complete opposite. 
Challenging no doubt, but the payback from your ongoing commitment has been quite 
humbling and greatly appreciated. A further thanks should go to the player leadership group 
Jesse Roche and Damien Clarke. Your leadership and unwavering commitment to playing 
each week has been what has provided much of the ongoing commitment from so many 
other players. While last year your work brought our club closer together, this year your 
leadership kept us afloat – thank you gents from all of us. 
 
Paul Ridgway  
Head Coach 
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 Junior Rugby Report 

 
The Covid-19 shutdown badly affected the Juniors competitions and when games were 

finally allowed to go ahead, Shamrocks struggled to get players back. The Under-10s made a 
start but could only play 3 games before withdrawing. The Under 13s were a combined 

Shambats team, joining up with Avondale Wombats for the 8 game competition. The Under 
16s competition only had 4 teams competing and the Shamrocks boys won 8 out of 8 games 

to keep their enthusiasm for rugby alive. 
 

Thank you to all the parents and coaches who contributed to our on-field efforts.  Hope to 
see you all back again next year for Covid Round 2. 
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 2020 Results 
The competition proper was cancelled just before it was due to start in March due to the 
Covid-19 Pandemic and eventually a reduced competition was commenced on 1st August 

2020 with Bowral and University electing not to play. 
The revamped First Grade comp was named the Peter Woods Challenge Shield and Second 

Grade comp was named the Talk to Me Bro Challenge Shield. It was decided that both 
comps would be awarded to the team finishing  top of the ladder with no finals played. 

Avondale won First Grade and Vikings won Second Grade) 
 
 

2020 IDRU Competition Results   FIRST GRADE 

Round Date Venue Opponent Result Score 
1   1 August Avondale Avondale Lost 34 - 45 
2      8 Aug Game awarded to Campbelltown on forfeit– Shamrocks disputed this 

forfeit due to Ocean Park being unplayable and  the Campbelltown area 
being declared a Covid hotspot.  

3 15 Aug Avondale Avondale Lost 19 - 33 
4 22 Aug Ocean Park Vikings Won 17 - 12 

5 29 Aug Saunders Field Tech-Waratahs Won 29 - 14 
6 5 September Ocean Park Tech-Waratahs Won 43 - 12 
7 12 Sept Shoalhaven Shoalhaven Lost 33 - 65 
8 19 Sept Ocean Park Kiama Won 47 - 5 
9 26 

September 
Campbelltown Campbelltown  Won 43 - 3 

 

Results 2nd Grade 

Round Date Venue Opponent Result Score 
1   1 August Avondale Avondale Lost 10 - 21 
2      8 Aug No Game  BYE  
3 15 Aug Bye  BYE  
4 22 Aug Ocean Park Vikings Lost  11- 12 
5 29 Aug Saunders Field Tech-Waratahs Draw 19 - 19 
6 5 September Ocean Park Tech-Waratahs Won 30  - 26 
7 12 Sept Shoalhaven Shoalhaven Won 22 - 19 
8 19 Sept Ocean Park Kiama Won 43 - 8 
9 26 

September 
Campbelltown Campbelltown  Won 29 - 3 

 
 

 3rd Grade 
 

There was No 3rd Grade in 2020 due to Covid-19 
 

 
NB. There was no IDRU Club Championship this year.  
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First Grade  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Second Grade 
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2020 Player Statistics (Seniors) 

 
 

First 
Name Last Name 1st 2nds Season History Total 
 
 
Mitchell Adams 8 2 10 

 
10 

Joshua Ah Tong 5 3 8 80 88 

Corey Aylett 8 0 8 63 71 

Dylan Chalk 1 7 8 
 

8 

Damien Clark 7 0 7 128 135 

Robbie Coso 2 6 8 116 124 

Benjamin Cracknell 4 6 10 
 

10 

Nicholas Cracknell 8 0 8 67 75 

Richard Darlow 2 7 9 86 95 

Hagen Degarnham 0 2 2 82 84 

Harry Devine 6 1 7 71 78 

Isaac Devine  0 3 3 10 13 

Maciu Gauna 6 0 6 100 106 

Tyreece George 3 2 5 
 

5 

Timothy Hawkins 4 3 7 46 53 

Lachlan King 8 0 8 84 92 

Richard Lawson 0 5 5 5 10 

Lachlan Mackinnon 1 2 3 105 108 

Brad Mccole 2 6 8 24 32 

Todd McCole 5 7 12 39 51 

Thomas Mcdevitt 6 0 6 36 42 

Xavier Mcdevitt 7 3 10 139 149 

Brad Meades 0 7 7 7 14 

Matthew Meggison 1 1 2 12 14 

Alex Mullany 2 4 6 
 

6 

Jesse Parahi 3 2 5 
 

5 

Dylan 
Pearce-
McGeary 0 1 1 18 19 

William Pryde 0 6 6 
 

6 

Jake Psaras 5 2 7 80 87 

Sam Ridgway 5 5 10 27 37 

Will Ridgway 1 7 8 25 33 

Ben Ridgway 8 0 8 34 42 

Heath Robinson 1 5 6 7 13 

Jacob Robinson 0 7 7 32 39 

Jesse Roche 8 0 8 59 67 

Stuart Roodenrys 0 5 5 195 200 

Brodie Scott 2 1 3 76 79 
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David Smith 0 5 5 219 224 

Kalem Smith 8 0 8 135 143 

Jordan Stalker 6 5 11 14 25 

Benjamin Stewart 8 0 8 73 81 

Stephen Stone 0 1 1 210 211 

Dale Sullivan 2 4 6 59 65 

Gareth Thomas 8 0 8 62 70 

Reuben Thompson 0 2 2 
 

2 

Liam Vuik 3 1 4 45 49 

Jordan Whitehead 1 6 7 435 442 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

AWARDS 
 
 

Due to the Covid shortened season there were no Senior Club Awards awarded 
this year.   

 
The Club can award itself for having survived the 2020 pandemic year.   

Thank you everyone. 
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Shamrock Players Milestones 
(as at 22/11/2020) 

 

      

          

   
400 Grade Games 

    

          

   
Jordan Whitehead      442 

   

   
Raymund Wylie          434 

   

          

   
300 Grade Games 

    

          Marc Joy 379 
  

Andrew Cracknell 312 
  Mark Stone 332 

  
Sean Filan 

 
311 

  Adam Potter 331 
  

Richard Aylett 
 

304 
  Phillip Geary 315 

  
Bryson Chinn 

 
302 

  Dave Wylie 315 
  

Grahame Tresidder 300 
  Josh Woodford 314 

        

          

   
200 Grade Games 

    

          John Dokter 287 
 

Scott Lunney 242 
 

Phillip McQuggin 218 

Brendon Schoupp 275 
 

Kieren Love 241 
 

Barry Horrell 216 

Jeff Horne 272 
 

Bruce Ferguson 240 
 

Dale Owens 214 

Brian Cooney 269 
 

Laurie Duffy 238 
 

Ross Beattie 210 

Peter Murphy 266 
 

Kieran Smith 232 
 

Stephen Stone 211 

Rod Mercer 263 
 

Kaine Turner 230 
 

Ian Harriman 202 

Scott McKellar 261 
 

Anthony Hyndes 228 
 

Tony Crewe 201 

Glenn Hutton 259 
 

Chris Reid 228 
 

Stuart Roodenrys 200 

Rod Gilmour 257 
 

Peter Pilcher 223 
    Daniel Lynch 250 

 
David Smith 224 

    

          

   
100 Grade Games 

    

          Mark Paterson 193 
 

Ryan Schoupp 138 
 

Jayson Joerdans 114 

Ron Davis 192 
 

David Aylett 136 
 

Philip Harvey 114 

George Osadczuk 185 
 

Damien Clark 135 
 

Dave Mayor 114 

Adam Large 182 
 

Chris Bradshaw 134 
 

Travis Tressider 114 

Tristram Storm 178 
 

Frank Peterson 134 
 

Shane Geloven 113 

Christopher Doyle 175 
 

Matthew 
Roodenrys 133 

 
Stuart Stoneham 113 

Jason Bottin 173 
 

Anthony Nutt 132 
 

Garry Weston 112 

William Blanch 172 
 

Mark Cutafuni 129 
 

Kevin Crick 111 

Chris Filan 172 
 

Mark Biondich 128 
 

James Tolhurst 110 

Anthony Davis 170 
 

Ray McCauley 128 
 

Peter Corbett 109 

Brian Hutton 169 
 

Michael Gill 127 
 

Aaron Warren 109 

Vaughan Judd 164 
 

Andrew Harper 127 
 

Peter Craig 108 
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Milestones 
Continued 
 
Jeremy Barnett 161 

 
Dean Hopkinson 127 

 
Lachlan MacKinnon 108 

Chris Whittaker 161 
 

Todd Sarten 127 
 

Robert Morris 107 

Rick Lindsley 160 
 

Mark Dandridge 126 
 

William George 107 

Kurt Davis 159 
 

Mark Tarasenko 126 
 

Chris Cleghorn 106 

Ian Westwood 158 
 

Gerard Magee 125 
 

Steve Denning 106 

Terry Nutt 156 
 

Tony Archer 124 
 

Maciu Gauna 106 

Timothy Filan 154 
 

Robbie Coso 124 
 

Rowan Melrose 106 

Paul McCormack 153 
 

Peter Campbell 124 
 

Dave Ronald 106 

Jamie Pigram 153 
 

Harry Kersten 124 
 

Christopher Smith 106 

Sam Clissold 151 
 

Robbie Meijer 124 
 

Michael Arnold 105 

Barry Aylett 150 
 

Simon Pritchard 123 
 

Mick "Capt'n" Smith 105 

Phillip Hutton 150 
 

Rick Nicholls 122 
 

Frank Kersten 104 

Adam Rostirolla 150 
 

Shayne Luck 121 
 

Barry Lowe 104 

Garry Pymont 149 
 

Mark McConnell 121 
 

Jeff Pickthall 104 

Xavier Mcdevitt 149 
 

Jeffrey 
Charlesworth 120 

 
Luke Tonegato 103 

Nathan Saywell 148 
 

Andrew Johnston 120 
 

James Button 102 

Ian Jones 143 
 

Jason Grindley 119 
 

Mitch Hammersley 102 

Brian Nutt 143 
 

Ben Lowe 118 
 

John McNally 102 

Kalem Smith 143 
 

Rhys Peters 118 
 

Victor Thickness 102 

Andrew Webb 143 
 

Mick Smith 116 
 

Paul Mounter 101 

Peter McAndrew 141 
 

Scott Tarasenko 116 
 

Ryan Griffiths 100 

Anthony Allport 139 
 

Heath Mercer 116 
 

Greg Ryan 100 

Ziebell Mark 139 
 

Peter Rowling 115 
 

John Sargeson 100 

Steven Baulch 138 
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2020    Club Membership 
 

Life members:      (15) 
 
 
 

Roderick Gilmour Chris Filan (deceased) Scott McKellar Bruce Robey 
 
Patrick Ryan Grahame Tresidder Raymund Wylie Barry Cavanough 
 
Mark Dandridge Terry Nutt Ken Phillis Eon Chapman 
 
Kieran Smith Andrew Cracknell  Barry Aylett 
 

 
 

Life Subscription Members:     (5) 
 

Brian Cooney Sean Filan Tim Filan Jeff Horne 
Frank Peterson    
 

 
 
 

Non Playing Members:     
 

31 
 
 

Playing Members:        
55
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Woonona Shamrocks RUFC  

 IDRU Achievements 
 

IDRU Club Champions 
1986, 1993, 1994, 1995, 2001, 2004, 2007, 2013 and 2016. 

 
 IDRU Premiers IDRU Minor Premiers 
1st Grade 
1979, 1980, 1992, 1993, 1994, 1996, 2007. 1986, 1993, 1994, 1995, 1996, 2004, 2007, 2016 
 
2nd Grade 
1972, 1986, 1994, 1995, 1997, 1998, 2000, 2001, 2007 1978, 1993, 1995, 1998, 2001, 2004, 2007, 
2016, 2019 2019 
 
3rd Grade 
1978, 1994, 1995, 2002, 2009 1978, 1995, 2002, 2009, 2016 
 
4th Grade 
1983 
Colts – Under 20’s 
2013 2013, 2014 
 
Under 19's 
2000, 2001, 2005 2005 
 
Under 18's 
1981, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009 1981, 2006, 2008, 2009, 2010 
 
Under 17's 
1992, 1999, 2002, 2016 1992, 1999, 2016 
 
Under 16's 
2006, 2010 1983, 1986, 2010 
 
Under 15's 
1997, 2013, 2015 1997 
 
Under 14's 
2007, 2008, 2009 2008, 2009 
 
Under 13's 
2011 1999, 2010 
 
Under 12's 
2006, 2010  2006, 2010. 
 
Under 11's  
2006, 2008, 2010, 2011 1999, 2001, 2008, 2010, 2016 
 
Under 10's 

2004 
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Attachment:  
 

Woonona Shamrocks  Rugby Club Inc 
Notes To The Accounts 

 
 

Accounting Policy 
 
The attached Income And Expenditure Statement has been prepared on a cash basis. 
Income is recorded only when received and expenses are recorded only when paid. These 
accounting policies are consistent with that of previous years. 
 
 
Outstanding Liabilities 
 
At the time of preparing this report, all accounts received by me have been paid. 
 
 
Assets 
 
All payments for capital assets are expensed in the year in which the amounts are paid. 
 
 
Honorary Treasurer 
 
Mark Dandridge 
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Club thanks Bellambi Bowling Club for the printing costs associated with this Annual 

Report.  An electronic version is available by contacting the Club Secretary at 
shamrucksruck@gmail.com 
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